
Dance Quest competition 
to compete as soloists 
and together as a duo.
There they were offered 
an opportunity to audition 
for a spot on the World 
Performers Canada 
dance teams. They 
auditioned for the jazz 
and contemporary dance 
teams and both were 
accepted for both teams
	 In preparing for 
this once-in-a-lifetime 
opportunity, the girls 
will need to travel to 
several rehearsals, 
costumefittings, and 
meetings prior to the July 
event with all of their 
travel,flights, and hotels 
at their own expense. 
Since November they 
havehad a few fundraisers 
and are planning to 
continue to make this 
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	 Congratulations to Kaitlyn Lutes 
and Karley Keith who were selected by 
World Performers Canada to dance on 
the national dance team representing 
Canada at the World Dance Cup in Braga, 
Portugal. The competition will take place 
in July, 2023.
	 Karley Keith (age 13) and Kaitlyn 
Lutes (age 13) attend A.K.A Dance studio 
located in Petitcodiac, NB. Directed 
and taught by Alanna Munford, A.K.A 

Local Dancers to Compete in Portugal
Dance opened in the village in 2013 
with recreational dance classes and 
introduced competitive dance classes 
in 2017 and adding an assistant teacher 
Sarah Rourke to the studio. Karley 
Keith joined dance in 2013 and began 
competitive dance in 2017. Kaitlyn Lutes 
joined dance in 2018 in recreational 
and competitive dance. 
	 In November 2022, Karley  
and Kaitlyn went together to St John's 

Local Athletes travel for Elite Competition

Left to right: Oliver Woodworth, Harrison 
Woodworth, Joanna Teresa Raj, and Esha Prakas

	 Congratulations to Petitcodiac’s very own 
Harrison and Oliver Woodworth (parents David 
and Stephanie Woodworth) for representing New 
Brunswick in the 2023 Canada Winter Games held on 
Prince Edward Island. The boys competed with two 
other youth from the province in table tennis. The 
games ran from February 18-25. 

Boys Compete in the Canada Winter Games

dream reality. Karley and Kaitlyn are also seeking 
sponsorships to help them as well and are extremely 
grateful for all of the support they have received thus 
far. 

Senior Financial Abuse 
Awareness Public Meeting

Wednesday, March 15 at 6:30 PM

Financial advisors will be presenting this 
valuable information at the Havelock 
Women’s Institute Hall, 1961 Rte 885 

Havelock (across from The Ridge Restaurant) 

Topics include, how to recognize a scam, 
power of attorney, financial info, and more. 
We all need to be informed to be prepared. 

Everyone is welcome.

photo of the Petitcodiac River by Veronique Verstichelen

Want your photo here?
see page 2 for details
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From the Editor

MONTHLY BULLETIN
• Local News & Views Monthly Bulletin is published once a month by the 

Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame Inc.
• The purpose of the Local News & Views is to inform the general public what is 

happening at the Hall of Fame, as well as what is coming up within each community.
• It is also a venue for business to advertise their products and services each month.

• It is intended to assist all the local service clubs in their 
endeavor to support their communities.

• Local News & Views will tell the stories of Local people as they go about 
their day to day activities making a positive difference in their communities.

The office is in the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame located at :
5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac, NB E4Z 0B4

Phone: 756-2110,   Fax 756-2094
Email: maritimemotorsports@gmail.com

LOCAL NEWS & VIEWS

Editor --------------------- Winona McLean
Layout/Ad Design-------------- JoAnn Ball
Sales/Ad Design ------- Angela Nicholson

Published  
Monthly

Next Issue
April 1, 2023

Editorial & 
advertising  
deadline:

March 20, 2023

SUPPORT
your 

Local Businesses 
& 

Rural Communities

-  Shop Local  -

Check out our 
Business Directory

on page 17

FREE ESTIMATES

- Full Paint & Spot Repair
- Paint Match Specialist
- Frame Straighteners on Site
- Repair water, paint damage and all 
  collision repairs on recreational vehicles
- Major insurance company repair facility

Phone:372-9599
97 Sanitorium Rd., River Glade, NB  

	 My visit to Florida went very well, and I even had family 
and friends come from Canada to visit me there. 
	 Highlights of the trip include going to a stock car race to see some 
Maritimers race, and doing a bit of shopping. It was an excellent vacation, but 
it's always good to get back home, even if it is cold here. For March I don't have 
a lot of plans in the books, just waiting and looking forward to spring.
I hope the students all have a good time over their spring break from school 
March 6-10th. Then the next week we will surely see folks out celebrating Saint 
Patrick's Day on the 17th by wearing something green.
	 Tickets for the Side-by-Side draw that we're having here at the Hall of 
Fame are on sale now. You can get yours by coming into the office, or calling us 
at 506-756-2110. In addition to drawing for a brand new Honda Side-by-Side, 
we draw several runner-up tickets as well, so even if you don't win the grand 
prize you could win cash prizes of either $1000 or $500, or free tickets for next 
year's draw. The draw takes April 22nd see posters around town or the ad on the 
next page for more details.

	 Your Editor, 
		  Winona McLean

Jordan Life Care
747 Sanitorium Rd, the Glades, NB

Looking to fill the following position immediately:
	 RN  - Must have an active registration with the 
	           Nurses Association of New Brunswick

Please Submit your application / resume to
don@JordanLIfeCareCentreInc.onmicrosoft.com

or phone: 506-756-2570
Jordan Life Care Centre, The Glades

Become a Published Photographer!
Send us photos that best represent the upcoming month to be featured as the 

background of our front banner. Send photos to: maritimemotorsports@gmail.com 
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Students / Seniors $30
 Regular $45

Rental Income $65
Moving Expenses $65
Self-Employed $80+

Corporate Returns / T2 $595
*plus tax

taxes@hlsaccounting.ca
16 Highland Drive, Salisbury, NB

INCOME TAX SERVICES

$1.00
/each!

Why pay up to $2.99?

$3.00!
Why pay up to $5.99?

$3.50!
Why pay up to $4.99?

$2.00!
Why pay up to $5.99?

$3.50!
Why pay up to $6.99?

$10.00!
Why pay up to $15.99?

$3.00!
Why pay up to $4.99?

$2.00!
Why pay up to $4.79?

Monster Energy 
Ultra Paradice 
(Zero Sugar)

473ml

Old Dutch 
Variety 
Pack

18 Bags

Hershey's Milk 
Chocolate 
Truffles

218g

After Eight 
Chocolate 
Collection

150g

The Maple 
Treat 100% 
Maple Syrup

100ml

Old Dutch 
Popcorn 
Twists

175g

Colman Toilet Paper 
rapid 

dissolve
8 Roll

Vim Disinfectant Wipes 

1 for $100
3 for $200 

Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame
5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac, NB

Phone 756-2110

Draw - April 22, 2023
at the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame

2023 Honda SXS520 Side by Side

	 2nd prize - $1000.00

	   3rd prize - $500.00

	   4th prize - $500.00

	   5th prize - $500.00

	   6th prize - $500.00

Support the museum and our projects!

Petitcodiac Pickleball!
Thursday Evenings at PRS

Free Adult Activity

Starting at 6:30pm-9:00pm

All caliber of players are welcome!

Paddles are provided at the school.

Mystery Item
The

Do you know what this item is?
Write in and tell us to win one free admission 
to the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame 
Museum and your name printed in next 

month's paper!

We had some good guesses last month, but 
no one guessed correctly that the item was a 
spout for an oil can. Better luck this month!

Guesses can be submitted to: 
maritimemotorsports@gmail.com 
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A.K.A. Dance Studio 
 -Sun.  1:30-2:15 - Intro to Hip Hop 
	 (6 & up)
           2:15-2:45 - 1-3 yrs Mommy & me
 -Tues. 6-6:45 - 3-4 yrs Tap & Jazz   
 -Wed.3:15-4:15 - Acrobatics Level 2&3
         4:15 -5:15 - Acrobatics Level #2
         5:15-6:00 - Acrobatics Level #1
         6:00 -7 - 5-8 Year Old Tap & Jazz
         7:00-8:00 - Acrobatics Level #2
Contact Alanna for more info on 2023 
classes: 233-3052 Visit us on facebook 
at: A.K.A Dance Studio. 85 Renfrew. 

  639 F.P.MacLaren Air Cadets
Mon. at 6 pm @ Legion. Ages 12 to 18 
are welcome to join. For info contact   
C/O Jason Forester - 850.9276. 

Church Services
-Petitcodiac Baptist 
	 Morning Worship 10:30 am.
-Petitcodiac Mennonite
	 Worship Service 11:00 am.
-St. Andrew’s Anglican 
	  Sunday Service, 9:00 am.

Codiac Classics 
Meeting Last Thursday of the month  
@ 7 pm. 

Kiwanis
Call Dan Pollock 756-1084 for more 
information. 

Legion
18 Kay St, Petitcodiac. 

756-3383
-Thurs., Mar. 2 - Legion general 
meeting, 7 pm
- Saturday, Mar. 4 - Benefit for JANICE 
McCULLY  Janice was recently diagnosed 
with cancer and unable to work. If you 
would like to donate an item for the 
auction, please contact Susan Stevens 
at 506-750-1832 or Stacy Wilson at  
506-866-5763 Auction starts around 4pm 
with the band GYPSY REESE  to play 
following the auction.
-Mon., Mar. 6 - Seniors' meeting 2pm, 
Supper at 4 pm
-Mon., Mar. 6, 13, 27 - Crib starting at 
7 pm
-Fridays, Mar. 3, 10, 17, 24, 31 Chase 
the Ace. Tickets now $5 each, sold 6:30 

to 8 pm.  Draw at 8:15 p.m. 50/50 draw. 
Tickets will be available during the 
week  at the Legion bar during operating 
hours , Needs Convenience Store and 
Jean Coutu Drug Store. If your ticket is 
drawn and you are not present, you will 
be called. Come meet your friends and 
enjoy live music.
-Mon, Mar. 6 - Coleman's Therapeutic 
Foot care,  Jessica  Melanson, LPN; 
Advanced Foot care Technician; call for 
an appointment 506-381-5422
-Wednesdays 7:00-9:00pm - "OPEN MIC"  
MARCH 1 is CHERYL HOPPER, MARCH 8 is 
DAVE PIKE, MARCH 15 is CHERYL HOPPER,    
MARCH 22 is DAVE PIKE, MARCH 29 is 
CHERYL HOPPER.You are welcome to 
sing , play an instrument, show off your 
skills. etc. 50/50  & canteen.
- Mon., Mar. 20 - Merry Makers  
10am to 2pm. Light lunch at noon for $6
-Thurs., Mar. 23 -  "AWARDS NIGHT" for 
Legion members and guests at 7:30pm at 
the Legion. Tea, Coffee and Dessert will 
follow.  More info to follow.
-Sat., Mar. 25 - Breakfast -  7-10am  
12 & over—$ 12, 5 - 11 years old - $6, 

4 & under - FREE. Partnering with the 
Graduating Class of PRS
-Sat., Mar. 25 - ELVIS TRIBUTE ARTIST 
- Alan Smith, with special guest Trina 
Bertin;  50/50; Tickets $10/person. 
Show Time 7pm Canteen open 5:30pm

Legion Noon Meals - $15.00
	 -Mar. 1 - Liver or Roast Beef
	 -Mar. 8 - Turkey Dinner
	 -Mar. 15 - Corn Beef & Cabbage
	 -Mar. 22 - Roast Pork & Dressing
	 - Mar. 29 - Cod Fish

(if school is cancelled
dinner is also cancelled) 

FACEBOOK: Royal Canadian Legion 
Branch # 41."like" it.
-Hall Rental: If you wish to rent the hall 
for a wedding reception, birthday or any 
other function, call Legion. 
-Attention: If any Legion member knows 
of another member ill or in hospital, 
please call us at 756.3383

St. Andrew’s Anglican Church
Children's Dance, Friday, March 17
	 - Grades K-2, 6:00 - 7:00pm
	 - Grades 3-5, 7:30 - 8:45pm

Tuesday - Friday
9:30am - 4:430 pm
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Three Rivers Council News
Library

(756-3144)
OPEN HOURS:

          Tues: 10 am - 1 pm / 2-  5 pm
          Wed: 10 am - 1 pm / 2 - 5 pm
          Thu:  12 - 4 pm / 5 - 7 pm
          Fri:    10 am - 1 pm / 2 - 5 pm
          Sat:    10 am - 1 pm / 2-  5 pm

MARCH BREAK FUN @ the Library 
(Mar. 7 - 10)

-March Break Beadcraft (Ages 5-12)  
Tues., Mar. 7 2:30-4:00pm. Create 
characters and shapes with melty beads. 
REGISTRATION REQUIRED.
-Drop-in Magnet Maker Craft (Ages 6-12)  
Wed., Mar. 8. Anytime between 11:30-
1:00 pm
-March Break Movie - Wed., March 8, 
2:30 pm. Animated movie and popcorn! 
Movie TBA
-March Break LEGO™ Club - Thurs., Mar. 
9, 2:30-4 pm.
-Kids Cricut T-Shirt Design Event - Friday, 
Mar. 10, 2:30 pm - Come design a t-shirt 
at the library using our Cricut machine. 
REGISTRATION REQUIRED. T-shirts 
supplied, but you may bring your own!
Other March Programming at library:

-Storytime (Ages 0-5) Wednesdays from 
10:30-11:00 am
-Heritage Week Show-And-Tell (NEW 
DATE) - Fri., Mar. 3, 2-4 pm. Come 
see Petitcodiac historical photos and 
documents on display in the library. 
Refreshments will be served.
-Adult Book Club - Thurs., Mar. 9 from 
5:30 - 7 pm. All are welcome. Copies 
available at the library.
-Please visit our Facebook page for 
information and updates on our 
services.

Petitcodiac Baptist Church
- Sunday Morning Service @ 10:30 am 
(Nursery availble)
- Sunday School JAM - 10:30am (K – G 5)
- Discovery Kids – Thurs @6:30pm (K–G 5)
- Puppets - Mon @ 6:15 pm
- Youth BLAST – Mon @ 7:30 pm (G 6–12)
- KD Lunch – Weds. @ Noon (G 9-12)
- Indoor Walking - Mon. (10:30), Wed. 
(6:30), Thurs. (2:00)
- Pickleball - Tuesdays, 8 pm (7pm during 
March Break)

NOTE: all regularly scheduled weekly 
events on hold during March Break

Petitcodiac Sportsman Club 
Meets on 3rd Thurs. of the month at 
7:30 pm. New members welcome. Club 
house is located at 1030 Sanatorium 
Road.       www.sportsmanclub.ca

Petty Trailblazers ATV Club 
Meets 3rd Tuesday @ 7pm at the  
Club House. 

Pilates
Mon. at 5:30 pm, Wed. at 6 pm at 800 
Route 885 (Havelock Rd.). Private 
consultations available Mon. Wed. and 
Fri. Call Lee at 756-9008 for details.

Women’s Institute
Meets 2nd Tues of the month at 1:00pm 
Call Blanche at 756-2011 for more info.

Petitcodiac Arena
Free Public Skate

Sunday
(Open Skate) 1:00pm – 2:30pm

Monday
(Open Skate) 1:00pm – 2:30pm

Wednesday
(Open Skate) 1:00pm – 2:30pm

Thursday
(Adult Skate) 12:30pm – 1:30pm
(Open Skate) 1:30pm – 2:30pm

March Break Fun Skate!
Wednesday March 8th 1:00-2:30pm

Music, FREE Hot Chocolate, 
Cookies, Gift Card Draw!

New council members have been busy adjusting to their new roles. They have 
been participating in virtual Local Governance Orientation sessions to learn their 
leadership responsibilities and understand the effects of the new reform and how 
it impacts our new community borders. 
	 Council Meetings are held on the first and third Wednesday of every 
month and are subject to change. Council may hold only one Regular (Public) 
Meeting during each of the months of June, July and August. If a meeting is to be 
rescheduled, the public will receive 24 hours advance notice under Public Notices 
on the community website: threeriversnb.ca
	 Meetings are open to the public and are located at the Municipal Office on 
63 Main Street, Petitcodiac. 

The 2023 Budget For The Community Of Three Rivers
Total Budget:  $3.46 – million      Tax Base:  329,843,900
The 2023 property tax rates for the new municipality are 

(per $100 of assessed property value):
Former Village of Petitcodiac, Ward 2			   $1.2354•	
Former Local Service District of Elgin Center, Ward 3	 $1.0158•	
Former Local Service District of Elgin Parish, Ward 3	 $0.9872•	
Former Local Service District of Salisbury, Ward 1	 $0.9714•	

Wastewater Sewer Operating Budget
(For Residents of Former Village of Petitcodiac only)

The 2023 Wastewater Sewer rate is $320 per unit, unchanged from 2022.
Invoices will be sent in April 2023 and are due by June 30th, 2023 for the  
calendar year of 2023.

R. STEVENS MECHANICALS
687 Salisbury Back Rd

Colpitts Settlement  E4J 1K6 
Ph: 372-4333

N.B Inspection•	
Tires•	
Complete Automotive Repair•	
Computer Diagnostics•	

Maple Street Park is located at 42 Maple Street, Petitcodiac and hosts a series 
of trails which are used for both snowshoeing and cross-country skiing during 

the winter months. Whether you want a short, half hour burst of exercise 
or a nice long trek through the woods, these trails are the perfect place to 

spend a winter day. 

Petitcodiac Public Library has 36 pair of snowshoes available to check out 
through the Snowshoe Lending Program. NB library card required. 

Kids/Youth and Adult sizes are both included. 
Call Danny @ 756-3144 for more information.

The Petitcodiac Arena Crew
The Community of Three Rivers would 
like to recognize the three employees 
who work at the Petitcodiac Arena. 
Rodney Ogilvie and Jamie Maillet are 
full-time employees and Dave Lewis is 
a part-time seasonal employee.These 
three men keep the arena open, working 
days, evenings and weekends. They are 
Zambonioperators, maintenance crew 

and jacks-of-
a l l - t rades. 
They are 
always there 
to help when 
needed.  

Thank you 
for all your 
work and 

dedication.

Hard Working 
Arena 

Employees: 
Jamie Maillet 

(above), 
Rodney 
Ogilvie 

(Right) and 
Dave Lewis 

(not pictured)

Student Scotland Trip 2023
	 EF Educational Tours is a 
community travel group who are 
planning a trip to Scotland. Our 
date of departure is June 29th. We 
are a group of twenty-nine travelers 
who are traveling for nine days and 
will be visiting Glasgow, Edinburgh, 
Inverness and West Highlands. Our 
group has had amazing support from 
the community. We have held multiple 
fundraisers including helping with a 
Royal Canadian Legion breakfast. 
	 For more information or to 
donate, please contact Tanya Rideout 
at tanya.rideout@nbed.nb.ca
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Sudoku

The objective is to fill a 9x9 grid so that each column, each row, and each of the nine 3x3 boxes 
(also called blocks or regions) contain the digits from 1 to 9.

4

9

5 2

4
4 9
3

5 8
7 8

6
6

1

4

9

8 2

7 3
8 6

4

7

2 9

4

7
Answers on page 11

Chickadee Hollow Cleaning & Maintenence
Middlesex Rd - Colpitts Settlement

Looking for someone to
tidy up your nest?

Cleaning and dusting any room •	
Organizing and/or decluttering garages, sheds, or rooms•	

Scraping and painting window frames and exterior walls on  •	
a small out-buildings, or interior walls in your home

Minor repairs, yard clean-up, flower bed clean-up or planting•	
Building animal stalls, and install automatic waterbowls, etc to •	

make life easier on your hobby farm
Just call, text, or leave a message to let me know 

what projects you have for me to tackle!
Diana Sipkema 506-435-4470(cell)/506-372-4091(home)

Honest - Reliable - Hard Working

(for residents for the Ward 2 - Former Village of Petitcodiac)

Flyball Will be Back at the Petitcodiac Arena this Spring!
	 Flyball is a sport where dog teams compete by racing down a 51 ft course 
and over 4 jumps to retrieve a ball from a box and race back. The first to finish is 
the winner of the race. 

Competitions are to be held on Saturday, April 22 and Sunday, April 23. 

Three Rivers Council News cont. from prev. page

	 The Maple Street Park ODR 
(outdoor rink) in Petitcodiac has become 
a bustling source of activity and great fun 
for many.  It's a hub of excitement with 
children, teens and adults all skating, 
playing hockey and enjoying the warmth 
of a bonfire.
	 Byron Berry with his wife Tara, 
and their two girls, Keeley and Paislee, 
spend countless hours maintaining the 
ice surface.
	 Byron also keeps the community 

Volunteer Appreciation

Comedy at Large 
by Laurie Blanchard  Salisbury, NB

People Who Laugh a lot Live Longer

	 Let's talk outhouses - A sign on the ceiling of an outhouse at a hunting 
camp "IF YOU CAN READ THIS YOUR BOTTLE OF BEER IS EMPTY!"
	 And this sign on the wall of an outhouse at a cottage "IF THERE'S NO 
TOILET PAPER, STEP OUT AND GRAB A HANDFUL OF LEAVES. IF IT'S WINTER, 
YOU'LL HAVE TO SETTLE FOR BIRCH BARK"
	 This quotation in a Readers Digest - A shark will only attack you if 
you're wet. I assume I'm safe since I'm on dry land. NO JAWS!
	 Definition ' Organ donor: you just want that big musical instrument out 
of the house.
	 The best way to find out the time of day is to order a beer with your 
breakfast at a restaurant when accompanied by your mother.
	 Once a punster, always a punster, and I constantly trawl for new 
opportunities. Such was the case of few years ago, when I was about to enter 
a variety store and a worker was in the process of installing a new entry door. 
Although I did not know him, I felt compelled to pun and commented "sir, your 
future with your company will hinge on this job!"  He let out a groan and replied 
"Oh no, not a punster!"  However, I couldn't leave it at that and muttered "yeah, 
it's and open and shut case!"  His comeback "THAT WILL SUFFICE!" On my way 

informed by posting an open or closed 
sign on the shed and regularly updates 
the Petitcodiac Happenings Facebook 
page so everyone is aware of the ice 
conditions.
	 Look for the red or green sign on 
the building or flag on social media.
	 We want to say huge THANK 
YOU! to the Berry Family from the Three 
Rivers Council and the residents of Three 
Rivers for all that you do.

out of the store the look on his face, with eyebrows raised 
clearly stated, no more puns please! It takes very little to 
make my day.
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Charlie's General Store
4563 Route 880, Havelock, NB

Store Hours:
Monday - Saturday: 6am-10pm,

Sunday: 8am-10pm
Phone: 506-534-2417

Beside Charlie’s General Store
4563 Route 880, Havelock, NB

We serve: coffee, tea, hot chocolate, ice 
cap, ice coffee, breakfast sandwiches, 

subs, hot dogs, and homemade donuts!
Store Hours:

Tuesday - Friday: 5:30am - 7pm
Saturday & Sunday: 7am - 7pm

(506) 534-2226

Call to order pizza!

Check out our Hawaiian Pizza!

  The Harrisons  by Parker Goddard

It's March!
And you 

know 
what that 
means...

Leprachans!

Petitcodiac Kiwanis News

We have our trap set...
now we wait...

At 3:30am... Now, we thought it 
was a leprachaun....

It was actually our 
dad looking for a 

midnight snack!

Lucky me!

Havelock RCL #86
4684 Rte. 880 Havelock, N.B.  E4Z 5L1

 Our Facebook page is: 
Havelock NB Royal Canadian Legion Branch 86

Friday, March 10 - Darts for meat 7:30 
Saturday, March 11 - Breakfast 7:30 to 10 Adults $10 Kids $5
2nd Monday of each month - Executive meeting 7pm. General meeting 8pm
Weds. mornings - Kids play group from Kings County Family Resource Centre
Wednesday nights - house league darts.
Thursday nights - 200 cards start at 7pm
Saturday, March 18 - Benefit dart shoot daytime. Karaoke around 8pm-11pm

Membership - The 2023 memberships are now available.  If you would like 
to renew your membership or become a new member, now is the time and 

by doing so the legion can continue to provide support to Veterans and 
their families. Remember the fallen and support our communities.  If you 
would like to renew or join please renew online at legion.ca/member , by 

mailing payment to the Havelock Legion or Mary at 534-2410

If you would like to rent the legion for an event call Mary at 534-2410

	 An update on what has been 
happening at Petitcodiac Kiwanis to kick 
off 2023. We have had one new member 
sign up and four others who have 
expressed interest in joining the club. 
What are you thinking?
	 Kevin Chambers, Petitcodiac 
Regional School, attended one of our 
meetings and gave an update on the 
breakfast/lunch/food program at the 

school. There are lots of challenges with 
the students in having good nutritious 
food to eat. Kevin shared that they need 
another industrial size refrigerator for 
food storage. Petitcodiac Kiwanis voted 
to purchasing that refrigerator. We 
approved the purchase of new coffee 
and tea urns for the Legion. We also 
approved donating $1,000 to Dathan and 
Emma Mitton and family who recently 

Butternut Valley Council
The Butternut Valley Council is calling on every rural New Brunswicker to run 

an internet speed test so that they can take the data to the decision makers to 
prove how bad internet speeds are in rural areas. (link to test below)

lost everything in a fire.
	 Peter Saunders, Mayor of the 
Community of Three Rivers, spoke 
at another meeting. Peter gave 
a very informative update on the 
new Community and how things are 
progressing. The Canteen at the Arena 
continues to be a hub of activity. There 
were two tournaments in February 
which kept us busy, but when we hear 

the many positive comments about how 
the canteen being open is appreciated, 
it is worth it. Canteen revenue allows us 
to support projects and programs in our 
community.
	 Next meetings are February 
28th, March 14th and March 28th, 6:30 
at the Legion.  
Come and check us out!

BOOK SALE
Havelock WI Hall 1961 Rte 885

Friday March 24 from 1pm-7pm and
 Saturday March 25 from 9am-3pm,

 You may drop off gently used books 
games, puzzles, CDs, etc from March 

18-23 (No encyclopedias please)

SPRING RUMMAGE SALE
Havelock WI Hall 1961 Rte 885

Mon April 17 - Fri April 21, 11AM-7PM
Sat April 22, 9AM-Noon is $5/ Bag Day

We will be accepting gently used 
clothing, housewares, etc. April 10-14

ROOT AND BULB PLANT AUCTION
Monday May 15 at 7pm at the 

Memorial Hall on Cross Street in 
Havelock.

An assortment of perennials, roots, 
bulbs, seeds, cuttings, plants etc. will 
be auctioned off. Always a good time.

HAVE YOU HEARD?

The word is out! 
Havelock Women's 

Institute has set the 
dates for their spring 

fundraisers!
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3070 Main Street, Unit 2
Salisbury, N.B.  E4J 2L6 

www.searsinsurance.com

Contact our Local Office for your
Auto, Home and Commercial 

Insurance Quotes

Katherine MacLeod
Isaac Carter 
Jessica Harper

Fax: (506) 372-4002 
Bus: (506) 372-5394

Ross Wetmore
MLA Gagetown - Petitcodiac

“Our People Make a Difference”

ross.wetmore@gnb.ca
1-877-632-2083

Come join us for some monthly activities. All welcome, Women and Men 
Card & Games Night - held on the 4th Tuesday of the month at 6:30, cost $2
Coffee House -  March 17th, live music, refreshments, cost $2.
What's Growing - April, date (TBA), plant swap, seed sharing, exchange
 	 of gardening books and magazines, let's talk plants.
Mother's Day event - May, date (TBA) information being confirmed. 
Annual Yard Sale and Bake Sale - June 3rd, 9-2

For all details for upcoming events, please follow us on Facebook:
"Annabelle WI Wheaton Settlement/Scott Rd"
Look for announcements on Facebook or posters

HELLO from the Annabelle Gay Women's Institute.  
We meet every third Tuesday of the month at 6:30 

at the WI Hall located at 
765 Wheaton Settlement Rd. 

We welcome new members, come see what it's all 
about. For more information you can call Noreen 

at 756-8327 or Karen at 750-1844.

	 March is here! 
	 Which means the maple will soon 
be flowing, and spring is on the way! 
We can tell because the sun is shining 
brighter through our front windows at 
The Pantry, meaning we must make sure 
the chocolate is in a safe spot!! 
	 We have been keeping busy 
finding new local products and trying 
to keep all your favorites in stock! We 
had quite a few folks' shop local for 
Valentines Day. We are happy to have our 
little gift room filled with handcrafted 
items, most made right here in Petty! 
	 The frozen meals are still a fan 
favourite! We have started to keep more 
on hand as they are a quick seller. We 
are now carrying bay of fundy scallops, 
pastured raised chicken pieces and 

grass-fed ground beef and are always 
looking for other local meat options to 
have available.
	 Just a reminder of our 
Pantry Staples Program that is still 
available! Pick your price of $50-75 
(whatever works for your budget)  
for four boxes that include:

and grab a box whenever you need a top 
up! We've had quite a few customers 
take advantage of this program! 
	 We are always interested in 
hearing suggestions, or feedback! 
Please don't hesitate to reach out to 
our manager Alison to discuss anything 
Pantry related! Her email is info@
pantryfoodhub.com or she can be 
reached at 331-0088.
	 Wishing you all the best this 
month and hope to see you soon at The 
Pantry! 

A dozen eggs•	
A lb ground pork or •	

 2 cloves of garlic 
4 lbs potatoes •	
2 lbs of carrots •	
Pint of frozen •	

blueberries or basket  
of apples

	 The four boxes 
must be paid in advance, 
but then you can stop by 

Sussex
Toastmasters 

Club
Come Share Your 

Favourite Story or Poem
	 At Toastmasters we usually 
practice our public speaking, speech 
writing and evaluation. It's a great 
atmosphere to practice these skills and 
get feedback from others who genuinely 
want to see you succeed. Sometimes it's 
easy to get bogged down in the speech 
writing part. So this month we're having 
a literature night to share our favourite 
things that other people have written, 
and just focus on our presentation.
	 We would love to have you join 
us and share a favourite short story, 
poem, or children's book. Or just listen 
and find out what our members enjoy 
reading. 
	 Check our new YouTube channel 
often for examples of the literature 
we'll be sharing.

Literature Night Open House
Read us a story!

Tuesday March 28th 6:30pm
On Zoom

email: sussextoastmasters@gmail.com 
for Zoom link and more details

Meetings 2nd & 4th Tuesdays of the month
Everyone Welcome!



March 2023           Local News & Views                    Page 9.

(continued from pg. 9 of last month's issue)
	 Before we continue with the 
History Walk, I want to take a quick moment 
to thank Canyon Hawkes for his countless 
hours of research and his valued assistance 
on the day of the walk.  Another person who 
volunteered her time and friendly smile, was  
Margie Douthwright, our “Vanna” for the 
day, Thank you both!
	 To continue with our walk we are at 
the corner of Mill Road and Main Street. The 
location of the Westmorland Great Road, 
since the 1790s, surveyed and well travelled 
on foot or horseback. The road ran from 
Saint John through the Kennebecasis Valley 
to Sussex Vale. Then on from there through 
Portage Vale and Anagance to Petitcodiac 
where it crossed to the north side of the 
Petitcodiac River to run through Salisbury. 
From Salisbury the road circled around 
the “Bend” (as Moncton was called at that 
time) and continued through Fox Creek to 
Memramcook. Then to Dorchester, and on to 
Westcock via the old Frosty Hollow Road, to 
St. Anne’s Anglican Church down the Queen’s 
Road to Middle Sackville, over to LaCoup 
via the High Marsh Road, to Point de Bute 
Road as far as the Missiguash River, then into 
Amherst via the Eddy Road. 
	 Stagecoaches would leave Saint John 
at 7 o’clock every Monday morning making 
the following stops: Ketchum’s - Hammond 
River Bridge, Haye’s - Norton, Cougle’s 
- Sussex Vale, Walter’s - at the portage 
(Kennebecasis), and then stop overnight 
at Halstead’s - Humphrey’s Corner, located 
near the portage on the Petitcodiac.
	 The Stage coach route was replaced 
in 1860 by the railroad. The first train 
through was at 8:00am on July 18, 1860, 
and the roadway continued to be used as a  
wagon and freight road until the invention of 
the motor car. It then became the main two 
lane road from Nova Scotia to Saint John and 
points west. The two lane highway was first 
paved in 1937. 
	 Research revealed that there had 
been a stage coach robbery in 1850. Three 
men were investigated in connection with 
the robbery, notably one of these men was 
dressed as a woman and had “blacked his 
face”. These three men were Isaac Brown, 
David Faulkner, and Dickson Burn, but since 
there was no proof that these three were 
the actual robbers they were released. The 
exact location of the robbery was believed 
to be between Portage Vale and Petitcodiac, 
with no record that the strong box was ever 
recovered. It would have contained payroll 
for many businesses, factories and mills 
along the route.
	 Our group continued down Main 
Street with a few places of historical interest 
being noted including the location of fox 
ranches, and a garage owned by David Taylor.  
This garage, built in 1953 as a White Rose 
service station by Roy Brown was bought by 
Lloyd Taylor in 1959, and then changed to 
an Esso station. The garage then operated 
as an Irving garage from 1963 or 1964 until 
approximately 1986.
	 Our next point of interest was the 
location of the railroad spur line that served 

the mills. This location is now used and 
maintained by the local ATV Club.
	 A brief note was given to the 
Humphrey house and the current Fawcett  
home, before our group paused at the former 
Doctor Mellish home where we showed a 
sketch of the Baptist church that was located 
on the site.
	 Across the street from that the 
next stop on the history walk was the former 
home of Doctor Caldwell, a practicing 
physician in the community from 1940 
until his retirement in 1962. His home later 
became the restaurant "Two Brothers Dining 
Room."
	 Many were surprised when it was 
revieled that a bottling factory existed in 
Petitcodiac until 1896. This factory bottled 
water from a spring in Butternut Ridge, near 
Havelock where the plant was later moved 
to. Before the railroad, large freight wagons 
transported the spring water in barrels to 
the bottling facility. 
	 Next on the tour was a brief mention 
of the home of Doctor Lockhart, noting that 
this part of our history will be in the 2023 
walk.
	 We then stopped for a well deserved 
water break in front of the Petitcodiac Fire 
Department. The history of the local Fire 
Department was related to us by Gerald 
Jones, former Fire Chief who is writing a 
book on the history of the Petitcodiac Fire 
Department. I am one of many who is looking 
forward to his book to being completed.  
Thank you Mr Jones, I know we all learned a 
lot.
	 The current home of the Fire 
Department and Village Office was built in 
1984, and while we were there the village 
office staff shared a list of previous Mayors:

1966 to 1969 Fred MacKillop
1969 to 1971 Trenholm Robinson
1971 to 1974 Douglas Howatt
1974 to 1980 Lloyd Taylor (2 terms)
1980 to 1992 Curtis Rogers (4 terms)
1992 to 1995 Shirley Murphy
1995 to 1998 Curtis Rogers (5th term)
1998 to 2001 Jim Holt
2001 to 2008 Gary Armstrong (2 terms)
2008 to 2012 Peter Saunders (2 terms)
2012 to 2021 (2 terms)
2021 to 2022 Daniel Pollock
2022 to present Peter Saunders (3rd term)

Thank you for this listing.
	 The group of walkers was then 
treated to the sight of a vintage chamber 
pot…with a hole in the bottom of it! The 
purpose was to lead up to our next location, 
the property next to the Village Office where 
the Stagecoach Route turned to follow the 
river, known now as River Road. 
	 This location, begining in 1875 when 
Mr Willian Bray opened his business, was the 
tinsmith's shop for many years. The next 
owner was Nathan Steeves, and after his 
death the shop was converted to a private 
family home. At that time it was much less 
costly to repair a pot or pan than to buy a 
new one, and besides repairing all types of 
pots and pans they sharpened knives and 
replaced broken handles on pails.
	 As we continue, we pass the former 

office and home of Doctor Rice the local 
dentist who opened his practice in 1946 
after returning from the war.
	 We then came to the vacant lot 
where the first Village Office and Fire 
Department were located in the former 
Davidson Garage. Upstairs in this building 
were offices and a meeting room where 
Petitcodiac's first kindergarten classes were 
held. We were shown one of the original 
hand pumps that were used to fight fires, a  
special thanks to Doug Rogers, fire calls were 
sounded by the village “fire horn” and many 
folks recalled what their call signal was. 

Village of Petitcodiac History Walk
Ours was “15,” one long, five short. In 1968 
the first two-way radio system was put into 
use, consisting of a bass, radio, and three 
truck radios. The fire "cart" that was used 
in the Village to fight fire was donated to 
the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame and 
Museum and can be seen there.
	 We are almost at the end of the 
stagecoach road. Continue following along 
on our walk in the next edition of the Local 
News and Views where we'll find out what 
a bird cage has to do with local history and 
folklore!

(continued next month)

	 Urban/Rural Rides completed 
their first official rides in the new 
expansion areas of Western Valley and 
the Northwest Region on February 
15th.  Volunteers and clients are 
excited to see the service operating in 
regions that struggle for transportation 
solutions. Urban/Rural Rides, using 
volunteer drivers, offers an affordable 
transportation option to assist people 
in accessing medical appointments and 
other essential life services.
	 What started as three small 
groups operating in Southeast NB – Rural 
Rides, Tele-Drive and the drive program 
of the Volunteer Centre of SENB has seen 
record growth since they decided to 
merge and work together as Urban/Rural 
Rides.  The first phase of growth was to 
expand service to the entire Southeast 
NB area encompassing all of Albert and 
Westmorland Counties.  In 2021, Greater 

Fredericton Social Innovation contacted 
Urban/Rural Rides to expand and offer 
service in the greater Fredericton 
area. Expansion continues there with 
5 municipalities in the region currently 
receiving service.
	 In 2022, the Province of New 
Brunswick assigned transportation 
as a mandate of the regional service 
commissions.  The Western Valley 
Regional Service Commission and the 
Northwest Regional Service Commission 
then began to look for ways to provide 
transportation in their regions. Watching 
the expansion into the Fredericton region 
prompted both commissions to reach 
out to Urban/Rural Rides to expand and 
offer the same service in their regions as 
well.
	 The recruitment and preparation 
of volunteers began and both services 
officially launched in February 
2023.  Now, as the client base builds, 
recruitment will be ongoing to keep up 
with the demand.
	 The board and staff of Urban/
Rural Rides are very excited to be able 
to assist those in need of transportation 
throughout all four regions.  Since their 
inception, the goal has been to continue 
to promote and encourage creative 
and effective ways to solve the lack of 
transportation alternatives for residents 
of New Brunswick, and in particular, 
senior residents.
	 If you would like to be part of 
a team of volunteers changing lives one 
ride at a time, please call 506-962-3073 
or online at http://urbanruralrides.ca

Stop in for a taste of spring and 
see how we've been growing!

Quality Products - Great Prices

2967 Main Street, Salisbury, NB 
Open: 8:00am - 7:00pm 

Everyday

Purina animal feed  
in stock for all animals 
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	 All our skaters have worked so hard this year; from competing and 
passing test days, to receiving ribbons, badges and stepping up on the podium at 
competitions! 
	 Two of our Senior Skaters competed at Skate NB Provincial Championships 

in February; Charley placing Bronze 
in Star 7 Artistic Women’s, and 
Charlotte achieving a personal best 
score in Star 6 Women’s Freeskate. 

	 You can see our weekly updates on 
our Petitcodiac and District Figure 
Skating Facebook page to follow 
along with their accomplishments!  
To see our skaters in action in 
person we’d like to invite everyone 
to watch our Ice show- Viva Ice 
Vegas- April 1st at the Petitcodiac 
Arena. Tickets will be sold  at the 
door. There will be a “boutique” 
to purchase flowers, gifts and 
sweet treats. As well as for 
family members who cannot be in 
attendance, or just want a special 
memento of the event there will be 
the option to order a professional 
video of the performance! We can’t 
wait to see you there!

* Free Estimates

* Local, Long Distance and 

  International Moving

* Residential & Commercial Services

* Warehouse & Logistics Specialists

* Cross Docking

* Storage and Records Management

* Security System

Locally owned and operated
moncton@premierevanlines.com

www.premierevanlines.com
663 Malenfant Blvd.

Moncton, NB

506.857.0050
toll free: 1.800.585.5518

Petitcodiac and District Figure Skating Club

	 We are waiting to learn whether 
it will be an early spring or if we will 
experience six more weeks of winter. 
The expert panel has voted but I’m not 
sure we have quorum. 
	 One weather hog, Ontario’s 
Wiarton Willie, has indicated an early 
spring. 
	 Nova Scotia’s Shubenacadie 
Sam and the Pennsylvania movie star 
of Groundhog Day, Punxsatawney Phil 
have both predicted six more weeks of 
winter. 
	 Meanwhile, in Quebec, Fred la 
Marmotte dropped dead hours before 
show time. Note to Quebec: it never 
hurts to have an understudy nearby.
	 And so, with one yea vote, two 
nays and a permanent abstention, the 
final vote on an early spring (and the 
only vote that matters) is left to Mother 
Nature.
	 Folks who enjoy winter sports 
and recreation aren’t in any hurry to say 
goodbye to a season that arrived late and 
has been sketchy with the distribution 
of snowfall, freezing, and thawing. 
Everyone from skiers to sledders to 
sliders to outdoor skaters and hockey 
players have yet to have their fair share 
of wintertime fun. I’m hopeful for their 
sake we get a little more steady winter 
weather.

From the Desk of Your MLA
Ross Wetmore, Gagetown - Petitcodiac

	 Whether there is snow in the 
woods or not, Maple syrup season will 
be here when it gets here, and it won’t 
be long. Those in the industry along 
with backyard enthusiasts are readying 
themselves for what we hope will be a 
bountiful season.
	 The ever longer days and the 
seed displays now prominent in grocery 
and other stores will have turned the 
attention of gardeners to the nearing 
planting season. Already, seeds have met 
soil in greenhouses and pots situated in 
south facing windows throughout the 
province. 
	 Out of curiosity I visited 
the Facebook page of Petitcodiac 
Community Garden to see what was 
happening this time last year. I learned 
they were keeping us updated on the 
Orchard Pathway project and excited to 
get outdoors. A May 19th Facebook post 
declared growing season at the garden 
was underway.
	 It’s worth noting, this year, 
spring officially begins in our Northern 
hemisphere on March 20th.. 
	 It’s also worth noting, five days 
later, on the 25th, Elvis arrives at the 
Petitcodiac Legion.
	 Thank you for your continued 
kindness and support

What’s Cooking?
In Winona’s 

Kitchen

Chicken Divan
Take 2 (10oz) packages frozen broccoli, 

cooked and drained, put broccoli in 
bottom of 9x13 inch glass baking dish 

with salt to taste. 
Spread 2 cups cooked chicken and 1 cup 

sliced mushrooms over broccoli.
Combine 2 cans cream-of-chicken soup 

1 cup mayonnaise 1 teaspoon lemon juice 
and 1 teaspoon curry powder, spread over 
chicken. Sprinkle 1/2  cup grated cheese, 
then 1/2 cup of bread crumbs mixed with 

1 tablespoon of butter over top. 
Bake at 325 for 30 minutes, uncovered.

	 Many great things come in March, 
such as longer days, brighter sunshine, 
and warmer temperatures. Yes, there 
will be snow, but it stands little chance 
of staying for very long. But perhaps the 
most wonderful thing March brings us is 
daffodils. These bursts of sunshine arrive 
braving the last of winter and bringing 
us all the hope that comes with a new 
gardening season! 
	 For those that plant according 
to the June (Strawberry) full moon the 
date this year is June 4! Of course we 
will have to watch the temperatures, 
but that is a good sign of an early season. 
Are you planning to add something new 
to your garden this year? If you are 
looking for ideas, Communities in Bloom 
as chosen purple as the gardening color 
of 2023. The Garden Club will certainly 
be adding some splashes of purple in 
our gardens and encourage you to do 

so to. We’d 
love to hear 
your plans on 
our Facebook 
page. 
	 W e 
have received 
the $10,000 
funds from 
the 2023 
New Horizon 
Community 
I nnova t i on 
Grant for the 
development 
of the 
Holmes Brook Observation Deck in Maple 
Park. With funding in hand, planning 
will begin this month. We will keep you 
updated as the project progresses, as 
much of the actual work in Maple Park 
will be dependent on the weather.

   Regardless 
of the time 
of year, our 
volunteers 
are out 
and about 
s p r e a d i n g 
the joy of 
gardening. 
On February 
13th, Robyn 
G r e e n e 
and Marilyn 
P o l l o c k 
v i s i t e d 
F a w c e t t ’s 
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506-215-6791

Welcome the newest addition 
to Off Grid Adventure ~ 

Pecker the Rooster!

Moncton RV Show & Sale
We will have a booth at the Moncton RV 

Show & Sale, come by and say hi!

Show hours:
Thursday, March 9 10:00am - 8:00pm
Friday, March 10 10:00am - 8:00pm

Saturday, March 11 10:00am – 8:00pm
Sunday, March 12 10:00am – 5:00pm

Location: Moncton Coliseum Complex 
(377 Killam Drive, Unit 100, Moncton)

Tickets: Adult: $12 / Senior & Student: 
$10 / Family: $30 / 12 and under: FREE

Sudoku  (page 6)     Answers

6 2 5
4 8 1

9 3 7
7 8 3
9 5 2

4 1 6
4 9 1
3 7 6

2 5 8

3 1 2
7 4 8

5 9 6
8 6 9
1 2 5

3 7 4
7 4 5
9 6 3

8 1 2

2 7 3
8 6 9

1 5 4
6 4 1
5 3 7

2 9 8
5 8 9
1 2 4

6 3 7

Rest Home and helped residents plant a 
variety of vegetable and flower seeds as 
part of a starter garden. Everyone had 
lots of fun and Jami Arsenault, owner of 
the rest home shared that the residents 
were very excited and couldn’t wait 
for the next visit. Well, they didn’t 
have long to wait. Just a week later, 
Karen Hall-Middleton and Cathy Drury, 
joined the residents to plant bulbs 
hydroponically. Everyone was excited 
as the many of the seeds they planted 
the week before have started to come 
up. Once again, they had a great time! 
Visits are generally on Monday’s and 
are dependant of volunteers being 
available.
	 There are lots of benefits of 
joining our local Garden Club. Over 
the next few months, we will highlight 
one of the benefits each month through 

We had over 25 names for people to 
vote on and Pecker won with 12 votes.

UPDATE TO HOURS:
Saturdays & Sundays:12 noon to sunset

Monday to Friday: by appointment
 Call 506-688-2831 to set-up your time!

HAPPY ST. PATRICK’S DAY TO OUR 
ADVENTUROUS FAMILIES! 

Location: 16 Mill Road, Anagance
Exit 223 Off Of Hwy-1

Phone/Text (506) 688-2831

Open All March & April
Winter Camping | Snowshoeing

Indoor & Outdoor Adventure Parks

the upcoming gardening season. Let’s 
start with meeting other gardening 
enthusiasts. Whether you are new to 
gardening or have lots of experience, 
you will be with women and men, who 
love talking about gardening! If you are 
short on time, that’s ok. Some of our 
members volunteer once a year at an 
event they really enjoy. It is amazing 
what a group of dedicated volunteers 
can accomplish when many give a 
little.
	 If you would like more 
information on getting involved, reach 
out to Karen Hall-Middleton 506-756-
8224 or Cathy Drury 506-756-2068. 
You can also keep up to date with our 
activities on Facebook at Petitcodiac 
and Area Garden Club. 

-Yours in Gardening!
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Elgin Women’s Institute

ELGIN NEWS!
Elgin Senior 
Citizen's Club

	 Due to inclement weather 
we did not have the opportunity for 
a January meeting and even had to 
cancel two suggested dates. Hopefully 
we will have had our regular meeting 
by the end of February, and got to 
enjoy our delayed potluck. It has been 
very difficult to make plans.
	 We have had a few private 
bookings - our fee is  $50.00 which 
is paid in advance.  Please contact 
Sheila at 750-2440.
For more information about the Elgin 

Seniors Club contact Donna  
at 756-3785

International Women’s Day (IWD) – March 8: A Bit of Reality
	 IWD has its roots in labour 
movements that originated in the North 
America and Europe during the early 
20th century. Though hugely political, we 
should not forget the overarching themes 
and goals of the original movement and 
on into the 21st Century which for the 
most part was equality. This article will 
not address any of the political rhetoric 
but try to focus on what we should never 
forget which is that everyone is created 
equal and should have a chance to live 
in peace and harmony.
	 According to the Human Rights 
Index 2014, the top ten countries 
exhibiting the most egregious violations 
of human rights are: Nigeria, Yemen, 
Myanmar, Iraq, Afghanistan, Somalia, 
Pakistan, Congo, Sudan and Syria – 
this country tops this list. The abuses 
against humans are horrible, but the 
abuses against women and children are 
very unsettling. The abuses include, 
but not limited to, human trafficking, 
rape (of women and female children), 
violence and societal discrimination 
against women, female genital 
mutilation (FGM) and other forms of 
cutting and mutilation, honour crimes 
(killing and beating of women) without 
legal recourse, children being forced 
into soldiers, child labour, child sex 
slavery, commercial sexual exploitation 
of children, food and medical aid 
deprivation, use of children as suicide 
bombers, forced child marriage, forcing 
women to be covered head to toe, 

infanticide, and many, many more. 
(https://www.therichest.com/ (2014)). 
Insider Monkey lists eight other countries 
that violate human rights. Note that 
those who rank these countries may use 
difference barometers to determine the 
worst but the point is clear.
	 We like to commemorate IWD 
but what are we really commemorating? 
You can be assured that of the women 
who suffer and die, and whose children 
suffer and die at the hands of their 
abusers, would give anything for 
moment’s peace and to know they can 
awaken tomorrow having enough food 
to feed their children, to be free from 
fear of rape and marginalization, and 
be able to celebrate with us. Let’s 
think more deeply about the meaning 
of International Women’s Day and 
remember the women who have no 
knowledge that the world commemorates 
women. Equality is a foreign term to 
most women in the world.There are 
several organizations that work to 
support and empower women in the 
countries mentioned above. Once such 
organization is The Federated Women's 
Institutes of Canada (FWIC) which is a 
national organization that advocates for 
national directives in health, poverty, 
food safety, environmental preservation 
and community support. We can 
support women locally and through the 
FWIC as we remember those who are 
trying to survive under very difficult 
circumstances.

Recollections by Jazz Antique Mall
"In the Business of Selling Memories"

With over 30 vendors, we have a wide selection of 
Antique, Vintage, Collectible and Nostalgic items for sale.

Glassware
Vinyl Records
Vintage Clothing
Comics
Enamelware
Books
Vintage Sport Items

Toys
Metal Signage
Quilts/Wool Blankets/Chanelle
Furniture
Christmas Items (Seasonal)
Vintage Tupperware
And much more

*We are always looking to buy items. If you are downsizing or have 
a few items that you wish to sell, please keep us in mind*

*In March 2023, we plan to expand our business by opening part of 
the basement, for a greater shopping experience*      Recollectionsbyjazz

https://recollections-by-jazz-antique-mall.business.site

Hours:
Wed - Sun 10am - 5pm

Mon - Tues Closed

The 2 Story Brick Building
3132 Main St, Salisbury NB
506-851-5159

Dear members
	 Our winterfest is now behind us. 
It was a great success as the weather was 
fantastic and added to the enjoyment. 
Hotdogs, bannock and hot chocolate 
were enjoyed. People tried our fat bikes, 
snowshoes and many skated to their 
hearts content. Old and young mingled, 
new friends and old acquaintances met 
up. All in all a wonderful day of good 
old fashioned fun. This wouldn't be 
possible without the volunteers that so 
generously gave their time to help.
	 We are still grapling with the 
loss of our LSD tax funding and still 
hoping that it will be recognized by the 
new Three Rivers Council. It has always 
been an important part of maintaining 
our park. The EEA has a substantial 
budget. The insurance, accountant, and 
park maintenance don't come cheap. It 

is important for us to keep our events 
affordable for everyone. Especially 
summer camp. We receive no funding 
other than the fee we charge per child. 
It feels good to keep the cost low, but 
for some it's still a lot. Last year we 
noticed the increase in cost.
	 For those interested donating 
specifically to the summer camp simply 

state that the donation is for 
summer camp. Our camp counselors 
have done this for the last ten years 
and volunteer their time, but food 
and activities cost a lot these days. 
Just something to think about. 
Enjoy the rest of our winter. 
Next meeting is Thursday March 
2nd at 7:00pm  in the Elgin Seniors 
Hall (1866 Route 895, accross 

from the park). 
Everyone always welcome!
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Classified
Let the classifieds help you list apt for rent, sell your items, or announce your special occasions.

Cost: $10, $20 to include a picture and $35 for an obituary with picture.
Please drop off information at 5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac (the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame building) during our business hours: 

Tuesday to Friday 9:30 am to 4:30 pm. For more information please call 756-2110

MEMORIAL OBITUARIESOBITUARIESANNIVERSARY

Lloyd Gillies
	 The family of the late, Lloyd 
Gillies, wish to express their gratitude 
shown to our family during the days 
following Lloyds death. Thanks to 
neighbors, friends, and family for the 
phone calls, visits, food, and cards.
	 Thanks to the kind staff at 
Kiwanis nursing home that took such 
great care of Lloyd.  Thanks to Rev 
Brian MacArthur and his wife Rosanne 
for the ministry and music for the 
service.
	 Thanks to Keirsteads Funeral 
Home for the kind, professional service 
we received.
	 Your kindness will always be 
remembered.

Joan, Brent, Steven and families

	 Boyd Albert Price, of Salisbury, 
passed away at the Moncton City 
Hospital on Friday, January 27th, 2023.  
Born in Salisbury he was the son of the 
late Eldon and Annabelle (Lewis) Price.
	 Over the years Boyd was an active 
member of the Salisbury community as 
a barber, school bus driver, builder, fur 
farmer, village councillor and a member 
of the Lions Club.  During his retirement 
he enjoyed helping others by doing 
things such as providing lifts, doing snow 
removal and tilling gardens.  He loved 
travelling, watching sports, following 
the news, and socializing with his friends 
and family.  He never took anything for 
granted.  He was exceedingly grateful to 
his many friends and relatives who have 
been unwavering in their support of him 
and to his neighbour Debbie Steeves 
whose quick actions meant he was able 
to continue to enjoy his life over this 
past Christmas and into the New Year.
	 He will be greatly missed by his 
stepdaughter, Kelly Stanhope and her 
husband Martin Porter of England; his 
four grandchildren Amy and Alex Price 
of Ontario and Elizabeth and Catherine 
Porter of England; his daughter-in-
law Carol Clarke; his son Darren’s first 
wife, Lena Lang; his first wife Daphne 
(Dryden); his sisters Elinor Crosthwaite, 
Helen Bleakney and Margaret Henry; his 
brother, Eric and numerous nieces and 
nephews.
	 He was predeceased by his 
second wife, Doreen (Steeves); his son, 
Darren; his brothers, Lorne (Tye) and 
Carl; his sister Doris; his infant brother 
and his special friend Joan Carr.
	 Arrangements were entrusted to 
Salisbury Funeral Home, (506-372-4800). 
A graveside interment will be held at a 
later date from Pine Hill Cemetery.
	 If desired, donations to a 
charity of the donor’s choice would be 
appreciated by the family. 
	 Online condolences 
and donations may be made at  
www.keirsteads.ca

Boyd Price
1934-2023

	 Gertrude Eileen (Mitton) Pollock, 
99, of Elgin passed away January 23, 
2023 at the Moncton Hospital.
	 Born in Prosser Brook, she was 
a daughter of the late Hartley and 
Mary (Geldart) Mitton. Gertrude was a 
homemaker but in her early years she 
worked as a waitress in Sussex, as a cook 
at the Burlington Hotel in Petitcodiac 
and during wartime she worked as a 
cook in lumber camps. While living for 
many years in Mississauga, ON, she kept 
boarders, many from Elgin, Petitcodiac 
and Salisbury.
	 She is survived by her children 
Dale Pollock (Barbara), Searsville, 
NB, Linda Humphreys (Robert) "Bob", 
Manitoba, Gary Pollock, Mississauga, 
ON and Randy Pollock, Elgin, NB; 
grandchildren Rebecca Pollock, Jeremy 
Pollock, Chris Pollock, Sean Humphreys, 
Meghan Humphreys, and Caitlin Pollock; 
great grandchildren Chevy Pollock, and 
Emma Mae and Mary Humphreys; sisters 
Shirley Vautour (Harvey) and Dorothy 
Tripp; brothers Gordon Mitton and Frank 
Mitton (Sharon) and several nieces and 
nephews. Besides her parents, Gertrude 
was predeceased by her husband Guy 
Pollock (2006); brothers and sisters 
Verna Chambers, Georgie Ogden, Vaughn 
Mitton, Herman Mitton, Ralph Mitton, 
Russell Mitton, Lottie McCully and Laura 
Milton.
	 Arrangements were in care of  
Salisbury Funeral Home, 3350 Route 106 
(372-4800) where visiting was Friday, 
January 27 from 7 - 9 pm and from 
where the funeral was held on Saturday, 
January 28 at 2 pm with Pastor Paul 
Leger officiating. Interment at Hillside 
Cemetery at a later date.
	 If desired, donations in memory 
of Gertrude to a charity of choice would 
be appreciated by the family.
	 Online condolences may be 
made at www.keirsteads.ca

Gertrude Pollock
1923-2023Happy 65th Wedding Anniversary

on March 1st to 

from: Wendy, Shawn, 
Sarah and Adam

COMING SOON

Aubrey & Joan
Edgar
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	 It is with sadness the family 
announces the passing of Emily 
(Bateman) Steeves, 95, of Petitcodiac 
on January 28th, 2023 at the Moncton 
Hospital. Born in Shediac, she was a 
daughter to the late Amos & Ella (Wood) 
Bateman.
	 Emily was a Pleasant Vale W.I. 
lifelong member. She was honored to be 
a contributing non-member to the St. 
Andrews Anglican Church in Petitcodiac. 
She spent many years working part 
and then full time at Eatons until the 
catalogue department closed in 1976. 
She left her home on Shediac Rd when 
she married Dad in 1946 and moved 
to Pleasant Vale. No running water or 
electricity. She was welcome into Dad’s 
family with love. Times were tough, 
but she learned to cook, sew, knit and 
loved my sister and I unconditionally. 
She and Dad sold the farm and moved to 
Petitcodiac in 1970, but continued to tap 
trees and make maple sugar for several 
years. She was a master craftsman when 
it came to boiling sap and making syrup. 
When my sister became disabled as a 
result of the car accident that also took 
her grandson’s life, my mother devoted 
herself to do anything that would bring 
comfort and care. My father’s death in 
2016 took its toll but she soldiered on. 
Emily was the wonderful "Queen" of our 
family and the last surviving member 
from her generation of Pleasant Vale.
	 Emily is survived and sadly 
missed by her daughter, Phyllis Plume; 
her grandchildren: Margie, Bruce 
(Lorraine), Patsy, Rodney (Marlene) and 
Tom (Tammy); her great grandchildren: 
Vanessa, Kristin, Emma, Tyler, Ashley and 
Jordan; her great-great grandchildren: 
Braeden, Bailey, Brantley, Karlee, 
Rylan and Hadley; her brother, Ronnie 
(Winnie); her sister, Joy (late Arnold); 
son in law, Arnold as well as several 
nieces and nephews.
	 Besides her parents, Emily was 
predeceased by her husband, Clinton 
(Ken) Steeves; her daughter, Shirley 
Douthwright; her grandson, Darcy 
Douthwright; her sisters: Gladys, Joan, 
June and Hazel; her brothers: Gordon, 
Elwood and Arthur.
	 The family would like to express 
a sincere thank you to the staff at the 
Kenneth E. Spencer Memorial Home for 
the care given over the last ten months 

	 Herbert Keith (Herb) Keirstead, 
93, of Petitcodiac passed peacefully 
following a brief illness at the Moncton 
Hospital on Monday, January 30, 2023.
	 Born in Portland ME, he was 
a son of the late Elwell and Florence 
(Thorne) Keirstead. His family returned 
to Havelock when he was a youngster 
and he attended grade school first in 
the Upper Ridge and later Havelock. 
He went to work on the construction of 
the Cement Plant in Havelock and joked 
that he stayed to help close it down 
some 43 years later. He was a member of 
the Petitcodiac Baptist Church, former 
member of the Kiwanis Club and SNB 
Woodlot Association. He enjoyed time 
spent at Caissie Cape and North Conway 
and had a lifelong passion for horses. 
He was a former Inspector with Sport 
Horse Canada and in the sixties leased a 
stallion from E.P. Taylor farms in Toronto 
to put some quality foals on the ground 
throughout the Maritimes to improve 
the Hunter Jumper Sport. He was 
involved with planning the first official 
horse show in Sussex and the committee 
that launched the Westmorland County 
Fair. He was on the steering committee 
to build the Petitcodiac Arena and was 
a past president of Petitcodiac Minor 
Hockey. In the early seventies together 
with his wife and family they operated 
the Log Cabin Takeout in Petitcodiac.
	 Survived by his beloved 
wife of 65 years Shirley (Weedon); 
his children Bruce (Debbie), David 
(Claire), John (Karen) and Anne, 
cherished grandchildren Jeffrey (Lori), 
Amy Boudreau (Steve), Lindsey Allen 
(Ryan), Hayley, Ashley and Drew and 
great grandchildren, Nolan, Ellie and 
Charlie. Survived also by sister-in-law 
Lorna Keirstead, brother-in-law Jim 
Weedon (Sindi), Jenn's mother Darlene, 
his cousin and lifelong friend George 
Fawcett and by several nieces and 
nephews. Predeceased by his brother 
Norman and granddaughter Jennifer.
	 Arrangements were in the care 
of Salisbury Funeral Home, 3350 Route 
106 Salisbury (372-4800). Interment at a 
later date in Maplewood Cemetery.
	 The family wish to express 

and the palliative care doctors and 
nurses.
	 Arrangements were entrusted 
to Salisbury Funeral Home (372-4800). 
A graveside interment at the Pleasant 
Vale Cemetery will be announced at a 
later date in the spring.
	 If desired, donations to the IWK 
and the St. Andrews Anglican Church 
would be appreciated by the family. 
Online condolences and donations may 
be made at www.keirsteads.ca

	 It is with sadness the family of 
Mary Albertine “Tina” (Lavigne) Gaynes 
announces her passing on February 3rd, 
2023 at the Moncton City Hospital. Born 
in Lorne Settlement, she was a daughter 
to the late William & Agnes (Lapointe) 
Levine.
	 She loved music, especially 
Charley Pride. In her younger years she 
enjoyed knitting and bingo but most of 
all she enjoyed her family. Her children 
and her husband were her whole life.
	 Tina is survived and sadly missed 
by her daughters, Sandra (late Vernon) 
Roberts and Wanda Turner; her sons: 
Gene (Linda) Gaynes, Harold Gaynes 
and Laurie (Rina) Gaynes; her sister, 
Lyda Lapointe; her 12 grandchildren 
as well as many great and great-great 
grandchildren.
	 Besides her parents, Tina was 
predeceased by her husband, Eugene; 
her sons, Gerald Gaynes, infant son 
Wayne and most of her siblings.
Arrangements were entrusted to the 
care of Salisbury Funeral Home (372-
4800) from where visitation was held 
on Monday, February 6th at 6pm-8pm. 
A Funeral Mass was held on Tuesday, 
February 7th at 11 am from St. Jude’s 
Roman Catholic Church with Father Phil 
presiding. Interment will be held in the 
spring at the Our Lady of Mercy Catholic 
Cemetery.
	 If desired, donations made to 
the Moncton Hospital Geriatric Unit or 
to the Extra Mural would be appreciated 
by the family.
	 Online condolences and  
donations may be made at  
www.keirsteads.ca

	 It is with sadness the family of 
Marjorie Lenora (Urquhart) Lounsbury, 
82, of Petitcodiac announces her 
peaceful passing at the Jordan LifeCare 
Centre on Saturday, February 11th, 
2023.
	 Born in Taymouth, NB she was the 
daughter of the late Angus and Florence 
(Elder) Urquhart. Marjorie came to 
Petitcodiac as a school teacher enjoying 
that career for a number of years before 
becoming the owner along with her late 
husband Stan Lounsbury of Stan’s Irving 
and Restaurant. Marjorie enjoyed crafts 
as well as being a member of Beta Sigma 
Phi, UCW and was very involved in the 
United Church in Petitcodiac.
	 Survived by her son Peter (Anna) 
and his children Stefania and Julian, 
daughter-in-law Judy (Armstrong) and 
her daughter Jessica, sisters Carol 
Anderson (late Thurman) and Vida 
Webber, sister in law Barb Harper 
(John) and several nieces and nephews. 
Predeceased by her husband Stan, son 
Allen, grandson Joshua, sister Joyce 
Woodcock and brother James Urquhart.
	 Arrangements were in the care 
of Salisbury Funeral Home, 3350 Route 
106, Salisbury (372-4800) where visiting 
was Wednesday, February 15 from 6 - 8 
pm and from where the funeral was held 
Thursday, February 16 at 11 am with Rev. 
Stephen Brown officiating. Interment at 
Maplewood Cemetery at a later date.
	 The family wishes to express 
sincere appreciation to Dr. Morton and 
the caregivers for the wonderful care 
received at the Jordan LifeCare Centre.
	 If desired, donations in 
memory of Marjorie to the Parkinson 
Foundation or charity of choice would 
be appreciated.
	 www.keirsteads.ca

Marjorie Lounsbury
1940-2023

Emily Steeves
1927-2023

sincere appreciation to the Doctors and 
Nurses of 3400, Moncton Hospital for 
the care received. We would also like 
to thank everyone who gave memorials 
and cards, attended visiting, brought 
food to our homes andprovided support 
during a difficult time.
	 If desired, in memory of Herb, 
memorials to the Friends of the Moncton 
Hospital or a charity of choice would be 
appreciated by the family.
	 www.keirsteads.ca

Herbert Keirstead
1929-2023

Mary Albertine “Tina” Gaynes
1925-2023
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   It is with heavy hearts that the family 
of Duncan D. Lawrence of Monteagle, 
announce his passing at the Moncton 
Hospital on January 21, 2023 at 93 years 
of age.
	 Born at Upper Coverdale, he was 
the last surviving member of his family. 
He was a son of the late George and 
Betsy (Tilbert) Lawrence. Duncan was 
a retired custodian from the Salisbury 
Schools.
	 Survived and sadly missed by 
his daughters Nancy Bloedow (Paul), 
Brenda Blakney, Janice Vierling (Bob); 
sons George and Danny (Nina); six 
grandchildren; 13 great grandchildren 
and several nieces and nephews. 
Predeceased by his wife Faye (Harrison) 
(2016) and three sons and three 
brothers.
	 Arrangements were in the care 
of  Salisbury Funeral Home, 3350 Route 
106 (372-4800) where visiting was held 
Thursday, January 26 from 2 - 5 pm and 
from where the service was held Friday, 
January 27 at 11 am with Pastor Dennis 
Smith officiating. Interment at Fair 
Haven Memorial Gardens.
	 If desired donations in memory 
of Duncan to a charity of choice would 
be appreciated by the family.
	 Online condolences may be 
made at www.keirsteads.ca

OBITUARIESOBITUARIESOBITUARIES

	 Mary Jean Price, of Petitcodiac, 
passed away peacefully at the Moncton 
City Hospital on January 24th surrounded 
by her family. Born in Saint John, she 
was a daughter to the late Herbert & 
Gladys (Corey) Crandall.
	 Mary Jean spent 54 years with 
her love Jerry, building a family and 
creating lifelong memories. She enjoyed 
her years volunteering for the Ambulance 
and has created many friendships over 
a cup of coffee at the take-out. Mary 
Jean's favorite place to be was Parlee 
Beach on a sunny day. Her door was 
always open for the special visits from 
the little ones.
	 Mary Jean is survived and 
sadly missed by her husband, Jerry 
Price; her daughters, Kandy Price 
and Lonny Gray (Paul); her sister, Sue 
Stark (Jim); grandchildren: CJ, Taylor, 
Jordan, Brianna, Jerri and Riley; great 
grandchildren: Preston, Hudson, and 
Harlee-Sue: nieces, Megan Thorne and 
Gillian Clarke.
	 Besides her parents, Mary Jean 
was predeceased by her daughter, 
Misty.
	 Arrangements have been 
entrusted to Salisbury Funeral Home 
(372-4800). In honoring Mary Jean’s 
wishes there was no funeral service or 
visitation.
	 If desired, donations made to 
the War Amps or to a charity of the 
donor’s choice would be appreciated by 
the family. 
	 Online condolences 
and donations may be made at  
www.keirsteads.ca

	 Donna Thelma Lounsbury, 73 
of Steeves Settlement passed away 
Saturday, January 28, 2023 at the 
Moncton Hospital.
	 Born in Saint John, she was 
a daughter of the late Thomas and 
Mary (Young) McCafferty. Donna was 
a homemaker and she enjoyed her 
hobbies soduku, word jumbles, cards, 
board games, knitting and crocheting.
	 She is survived and sadly missed 
by her daughters Lana Lounsbury, 
Wheaton Settlement, Lynn Lounsbury, 
Steeves Settlement and Faye Lounsbury, 
Steeves Settlement; special son 
Mikee Saunders, Havelock; special 
Nonnie to Lily and Levi; sister Mary 
Voldimer, Ontario; sisters-in-law Grace 
MacCaull, Moncton and Alta McCafferty, 
Fredericton; brother-in-law Kenneth 
Lounsbury (Mamie), Second North River 
and several nieces and nephews. Besides 
her parents Donna was predeceased by 
her husband Vaughn (2007) and brother 
Douglas McCafferty.
	 Arrangements were in the care 
of Salisbury Funeral Home, 3350 Route 
106 (372-4800) where visiting was held 
Monday, January 30 from 6 - 8 pm 
and from where the funeral was held 
Tuesday, January 31 at 11 am with Pastor 
Mackenzie Hiltz officiating. Interment in 
Steeves Settlement at a later date.
	 If desired, in memory of Donna, 
donations to Friends of the Moncton 
Hospital - NB Doctors Cycling Against 
Cancer would be appreciated by the 
family.
	 Online condolences may be 
made at www.keirsteads.ca

	 It is with sadness the family 
announces the passing of Mary "Theresa" 
(Elward) Gogan, of Moncton and 
formerly Salisbury on February 5th, 2023 
at the Veterans Memorial Home. Born in 
Richibucto, she was a daughter to the 
late Charlie & Mary (Stewart) Elward.

	 Donald "Don" Glen Perry, 78, 
of Salisbury passed away Thursday, 
February 16, 2023 in Salisbury.
	 Born in Montreal, he was the son 
of the late Claire and Barbara (Phillips) 
Perry. Don was a retired car salesman 
that enjoyed watching all types of sports 
and spending time at the Big Stop with 
his friends.
	 He is survived and missed by 
his children Wendy Carter (Steve) 
of Ontario and Jody Perry (Chantal 
Vautour) of Moncton; grandchildren 
Sebastian Perry and Megan, Cassie and 
Jacob Carter; sister Joyce Matthews 
(the late Roger) of Moncton, brothers 
John Perry (Tanya) of Salisbury, Peter 
Perry (Audrey) of Salisbury and Sel 
Perry (Joyce) of Fredericton and several 
nieces and nephews. Predeceased by his 
wife Garda Perry (November 2022).
	 A Celebration of Life for Don 
was held at the Salisbury Funeral Home, 
3350 Route 106 (372-4800) on Tuesday, 
February 21 from 2 to 4 pm. There was a 
sharing of memories at 2:30 pm.
	 If desired, donations in memory 
of Don may be made to a charity of the 
donor's choice.
	 Online condolences can be left 
at www.keirsteads.ca

OBITUARIES
Mary “Theresa”Gogan

1937-2023
	 Theresa contributed many 
years of service to the Legion and her 
community. She helped raise two of her 
grandchildren and had a tremendous 
love for her dog Dozer.
	 Theresa is survived and sadly 
missed by her sister, Maxine Collins; 
her children: Barry Gogan, James "Jim" 
Leadbetter (Gayle) and Sheila Breau 
(Yvon); her grandchildren: Matthew 
(Candace), Natascha and Justin (Jessica); 
her special great grandchildren: Nevaeh, 
Jaxon, Nash, Hudson, Taylor and Bailey 
as well as several nieces and nephews.
	 Besides her parents, Theresa was 
predeceased by her husband of 47 years, 
Leonard Gogan; her daughter, Heather 
Gogan and many of her siblings.
	 Arrangements were entrusted 
to the care of Salisbury Funeral Home 
(372-4800). A Celebration of Life was 
held on Saturday, February 11th, 2023 

at 11:30am at the Salisbury Legion. 
	 If desired, donations made to the 
Salisbury Legion would be appreciated 
by the family. Online condolences 
and donations may be made at  
www.keirsteads.ca

Duncan Lawrence
1929-2023

Donald Perry
1944-2023

Mary Jean Price
1949-2023

Donna Lounsbury
1949-2023
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If you have a Church Service

 you would like to add or 

change please email: 

maritimemotorsports@gmail.com 

or 

phone 756-2110. 

They are FREE of charge

Salisbury Baptist Church
3128 Main St, Salisbury, NB

Sunday Morning Worship 
Service is at 10:30

Please Like us on Facebook to find out 
more information on activities, and 
Youth Services!

Havelock Baptist Church
2046 Route 885

Morning Worship at 11am
ALL WELCOME!

Anglican Parish of
Salisbury & Havelock
Please check for updates

We will be gathering at the usual times: 
at St. Andrew’s in Petitcodiac at 9:00 
am and at St. John’s in Salisbury at 
11:00 am. Masks, of course, are highly 
recommended (we have some at the 
church if you need one). 

Everyone’s Welcome to attend.

Centerpoint Wesleyan Church
1988 Rte 885 Havelock

Morning Worship Service
Sunday 10:30am

All Welcome!
Pastor Glen McVicar - 750 0050

Kids Club - Tuesday 6:15pm
Youth Group - Thursday 6:30pm

For more information call
Aaron McVicar - 750 3301

Second North River Baptist Church
3327 Route 112

Sunday School: grade 1 - adult: 9:45am
Morning service 11 AM
Pastor Doug Howatt
Everyone Welcome!

First Elgin Baptist Church
21 River Road, Elgin

Sunday Worship Service 10:00am
Nursery & Kingdom Kids Available 

Jr. Youth - Wednesday 6:00pm
Sr. Youth - Tuesday 7:00pm

Prayer meeting - Wednesday 7:30pm

Everyone Welcome

Salisbury United Pentecostal Church
2807 Fredericton Road, Salisbury NB

Service at 10:30am Sunday
Bible study, Tuesday night at 7pm
Join us for a great Bible teacher!

CHURCH SERVICES

Salisbury United Church
76 Smith Street, Salisbury

Service at 10am
All Welcome!

Cornerstone Community Church
530 River Glade Road
Wheaton Settlement

Sunday morning service @ 11 am
Come out and join us.

Petitcodiac Mennonite Church

Worship Service 11:00 am.

First North River Baptist Church
573 Blakney Road, Fawcett Hill

Morning Worship Service 
Sunday 10:30am

All Welcome
Pastor Reg Thomas

Youth Group – Thursday 6:30pm
For more information 756-8580

New Canaan Baptist Church
6145 Route 112 - New Canaan, NB
Morning services at 11:00 am each 

Sunday morning

Petitcodiac Baptist Church

Sunday Morning Service •	  
	 @ 10:30 am (Nursery is available)

Sunday School JAM•	  
	 Sundays @ 10:30 am (K – Gr. 5)

Discovery Kids•	  
	 Sundays @ 6:30 pm (K – Gr.5)

Petty Puppeteers•	  
	 Mondays @ 6:15 pm

Youth BLAST•	  
	 Mondays @ 7:30 pm (Gr. 6 – 12)

KD Lunch •	
	 Wednesdays @ Noon (Gr. 9 - 12)

Everyone is welcome. 
For more information call 756-2295, 

visit our webpage  
http://www.petitcodiacbaptist.ca 

or visit our Facebook page.
Pastors:  

David Woodworth (Sr. Pastor), 
Mackenzie Hiltz

Patience  by Gloria Scribner

Fresh Beginnings
	 If you have been living in Canada 
for a long time, it is possible that you 
have become tired of winter and how 
it can drag on. It does happen and it is 
why some Canadians head south for the 
winter to get a little break.
	 But there is a silver lining to our 
seasons and the vast difference between 
winter and summer.  We call it 'spring'.
	 Spring is a time of renewal, 
of fresh smells, warm breezes, new 
life and longer days. It is when we see 
nature show fresh, colourful beauty 
where just weeks ago it was lifeless and 
colourless.
	 The seasons can feel like 
a drudgery, but they are actually a 
blessing, because the contrast between 
each season helps to bring out each 
season’s beauty. That is what contrast 
can do.
	 God intended His Church to 
be the same. Each member coming 
together, each with their own gifts, 
skills, and personality. It is a major step 
towards maturity when we, as those 
Church members, start to appreciate 

those “contrasts” and see the beauty 
that it brings to the overall life of the 
Church community.
	 God is the Master Planner, and 
if you belong to a Church Community, 
every person in that community was 
put there by that Master Planner for a 
purpose. Each person in that community 
is to work toward finding and showing 
the beauty of the other members. We 
are to pray for each other, support each 
other, rejoice with each other, mourn 
with each other and do life with each 
other. All of us are to move ahead in our 
growing to be like Jesus, each at our own 
speed and with our own personality, but 
still all moving toward the same goal, to 
be like Jesus.
	 In the same way that the four 
seasons show the beauty of each season 
and the beauty of the country we live 
in, may each member of God’s church 
show the beauty of each other and the 
God that we serve.

Pastor Dave McPherson
New Canaan Baptist Church

Route 112

The Colour of Children
by Gloria Scribner

Have you noticed how beautiful the colours God chose
When he painted the lily, the lilac, the rose

The sunrise and sunset, the moonrise and dawn
The misty new morning with webs on the lawn
The blossoms of springtime, the colours of fall
The reds and the yellows and orange of it all
The blue of the sea and brown golden sand
The twinkling starlight. Do you understand?

How much He loves colours and even our skin
Was touched by his colour-love, where to begin
He made the black children, the yellow, and red

The white and the freckled, the brown, and He said:
I'll make some with curly hair, some will be straight,

Some a bit wavy, but all of it great
I'll colour some golden, like cornsilk, all yellows

I'll make me some red-heads and raven haired fellows
Some sandy, and auburn, some brown and what fun,

When God made his people He loved every one
No two were the same, even though he made millions

Each one was a special design and the children
Were given some dimples, some smiles and some frowns
But each has two eyes that were blue, green, or brown

And last with a heart that could beat endlessly
So love Him because you are “special” you see

	 It seems we spend a 
lifetime waiting.
 	 In spring we long 
for summer; in summer the 
harvest; in fall for Christmas 
to come; and then for spring. 
We wait 2 weeks for payday; 
305 days until summer 
holidays; 365 days for any 
given holiday; and 5 days for 
the weekend every week.
	 We wait 270 days to 
birth our baby; then 365 odd 
days for him to walk; and 
700 days for him to talk to 
us. Then he waits 16 years 
to drive a car; 18 years to 
graduate from school; and 25 
years to marry.
	 We wait a week for 
the garbage man. We wait 

endlessly in check-out lines. 
We wait for traffic lights to 
change; the mailman to bring 
cheques, T4s, and letters that 
may or may not come; and 
phone calls with the sound of 
our loved one's voice over the 
airwaves.
	 We wait for answered 
prayers; and for the Holy Spirit 
to tug at someone's heart.
	 We wait for test 
results; storms to abate; the 
end of summer heatwaves; 
and winter storms to stop. 
We wait through heartache; 
madness; disappointment; 
and pain.
	 We wait and wait 
for His return. And “ever so 
patiently” He waits for ours.

25 Maple Street, 
Petitcodiac NB

506-756-0414

UPCOMING EVENTS

for updates and events:
see our new website: www.pettytrailblazers.ca

or check out our facebook page: Petty Trail Blazers ATV Club #33

Meets the 3rd Tuesday of the month
7pm at the Club House
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Doris's Beauty Spot
10 Smith Street, Petitcodiac, NB

Phone: 756-8066
Hours

Wed. - Thurs: 9am - 4pm
Friday: 8:30am - 3:00pm

Doris L. McKay

Classic K-9 Cuts
Sherri Killam
506-850-6721

Where dogs get treated like royalty

5308 Route 895, Colpitts Settlement, NB

Business Directory
Support your Local Communities - Shop Local

Petitcodiac

Accident Recovery 

Clear Choice Auto Body
Complete Auto Body Repair
Complete Collision Repair

Roadside AssistanceJames Hamilton
(506) 756-3972
(506) 756-4675

Petitcodiac, N.B.

Auto Body & Towing

 188 Old Post Road, Petitcodiac, NB   

Hours
Mon - Fri: 8am - 5:30pm / Sat: 8am - 12pm

Phone - 756-3347

Auto Supplies

Auto Supplies

$5.00 OFF with $50 Purchase

CLIP & SAVE CLIP & SAVE

Universal Accessories Ltd.
3092 Main St., Salisbury, NB

Phone 372-5398

Hours
Mon-Fri: 8am - 5:30pm / Sat.:8am -12pm

CLIP & SAVE CLIP & SAVE
Grocery Store

Monday - Saturday: 8am - 9pm 
Sunday: 10am - 6pm / Holidays: 12 - 6pm 

Hours:

3070 Main St., Salisbury, NB E4J 2L6
Phone: 372-9231

Sandy’s

Pet Grooming

chris@homeguide.ca
www.HomesGuide.ca

Chris
Constantine
506-866-3291

Phone: 386-1288 or cell: 872-4114

90 Byron Eagles Rd, Monteagle, NB
James The Small Engine Guy and Son

jamesthesmallengineguy@gmail.com

Small Engine Repair

Real Estate

Kent Hoar
(506)227-6263

kent@remaxnb.ca

Special Care Home
67 Steeves Rd, Interval

Homelike Atmosphere & 24 Hour Care
Call us and we’ll help you.

(506)866-4480

Country Care
Special Care Home

Luke Lymburner

Residential - Commercial

Phone: 756-4144
Petitcodiac, NB

lymburnerelectrical@gmail.com

Electrican

Chimney Sweep

 Call Patrick for a
FREE ESTIMATE! 506-961-4072

Sales, Installation
Service, Inspections

Wood & Pellet Stoves
Chimneys, Liners 

& More

Instructor

Real Estate

Donna Amos
Realtors Real Estate Professional

506-750-2222
DonnaAmos@kw.com

Salisbury

Auto Supplies

Gone Welding
Portable Welding of All Metals

Phone: 866-9353

Welding

$5.00 OFF with $50 Purchase

Real Estate

Real Estate

Building Supplies

Hours: 
Mon. - Wed: 7:30am - 6pm 

Thurs. - Fri: 7:30 - 7pm / Sat.: 8am - 5pm

55 Horsman St, Salisbury, NB 
Phone: 372-5222

Home Hardware 
Building Centre

Salisbury West, NB
Phone: 372-4800 

www.keirsteads.ca
David Keirstead - Funeral Director

Petitcodiac, NB
Phone: 756-3361

Consignment Store

Business Hours
Tues. - Sat. - 10am - 4pm

Closed Sunday and Monday

3154 Main Street
Salisbury, NB

Phone: 506-215-0238
Entrance behind Salisbury Pharmacy
Clothing, Footwear & Jewelry

Drug Store

Funeral Home

33 Main St., Petitcodiac, NB
Phone - 756-3321

Hours
Monday- Friday: 8am - 8pm

Sat.-8am - 6pm / Sun.-11am - 6pm

Grocery Store

Hair Salon

Excavation

Septic Systems - Excavating - Dozing
Sandstone - Gravel - Trucking - Topsoil

Snow Removal

356 Springhill Rd - Havelock, NB E4Z 5T3
Excavating

T & D

Dana - 871-3024 Tyler - 756-0108

KEVIN A. MURRAY
Logging & Construction

Petitcodiac NB

Excavating, Bulldozing, backhoe, loader, 
float trucking: Gravel, Sandstone, 
Topsoil, Fill, Crushed Rock, Land 
Clearing, Wood Processing, Softwood & 
Hardwood, Septic Systems, 

Snow Removal, Sand and Salt

540 Route 905
Forest Glen, NB E4Z 6C8

Ph:/Fax 756-2421
Cell 866-3960 or 866-4572

Real Estate

Post your 
Classified with Us!

$10.00 for 20 words or more
$20.00 with picture & 20 words

$35.00 for an obituary  
with photo

Income Tax & Accounting

We Repair: ATVs, snowmobiles, 
Chainsaws, Motorcycles, Snowblowers, 

Generators, and much more

HLS Accounting & Taxes Inc.
Heidi Leigh Seely

www.hlsaccounting.ca

16 Highland Drive,  
Salisbury, NB  E4J 2H1
506-215-CASH (2274)
heidi@hlsaccounting.ca

PC Repair

Ben.built.tuning@gmail.com  / 506-871-8335
Building and Repairing PC's since 1999

BEN'S PC REPAIR
PC repair and diagnostics

Custom PC's and Components
Disk cloning and data recovery

Virus Removal
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STAY UP TO DATE WITH THE MONTHLY 
NEWSLETTER

	 Coming soon to Salisbury…a 
monthly Newsletter!
	 To be distributed by email 
midway through each month, the 
Newsletter will be a convenient way to 
keep informed on your municipality’s 
activities and plans.
	 You are encouraged to visit the 
Town website at www.salisburynb.ca 
where, under 
the News & 
U p d a t e s 
section, you 
can register 
to sign up 
for the 
Newsletter.

Salisbury Happenings
SALISBURY TO RECOGNIZE ITS VOLUNTEERS

	 In planning to honour volunteers at a special event this Spring, the 
Town of Salisbury is currently recruiting Volunteer Committee members at www.
salisburynb.ca/committees.
	 This committee will evaluate submissions for the Salisbury Volunteer 
Awards and assist in the hosting of what will become an annual event as part of 
National Volunteer Week in April.
	 To put your name forward for this committee and/or to nominate 
someone for one of the Volunteer Awards, please visit the Salisbury website.
	 The Volunteer Awards Committee is one of five committees for which 
member applications are being accepted.
	 Committees provide collaboration between Town Council, staff and 
residents on various municipal issues facing the community.
	 For residents who have a specific interest or expertise, who wish to 
donate their time to a beneficial cause, joining a committee is a great way to 
contribute.

RESUMES BEING ACCEPTED FOR 
2023 SUMMER JOBS

	 The Town of Salisbury is 
accepting resumes for 2023 Summer 
job opportunities with the municipality 
in:
- Department of Recreation and 
Wellness (working with children at 
summer camps, special events, etc., 
and field prep.)
- Department of Infrastructure and 
Public Works (Park maintenance, lawn 
mowing, flower watering, etc.)
- Municipal Administration (Assisting 
with event planning and running 
events, office reception, etc.)
- Salisbury Lions Pool * National 
Lifeguard Certificate is an asset * 
(Lifeguards responsible for supervising 
open swim and lesson instruction) 
(Basket Room Attendant)
	 Deadline for resumes is March 
6. Interviews may take place before 
the closing date, so applicants are 
encouraged to submit early. Please 
indicate preferred department/job.

Please submit your resumes 
to the Municipal Office:

–in person at 56 Douglas Street, 
Salisbury. Monday-Friday, 8:30am-
4:30pm.
–email: info@salisburynb.ca
–fax: 506-372-3225
–regular mail: Town of Salisbury, 56 
Douglas Street, Salisbury NB, E4J 3E3.

ENSURE YOUR WEEKLY GARBAGE IS 
ACCESSIBLE

	 Weekly collection of garbage 
works best when we as residents ensure 
that the collector, who is often working 
alone on the garbage truck, can easily 
and safely access the garbage bags that 
we place roadside.
	 Please ensure that the bags are 
accessible and not buried in snow.
	 If they are in a receptacle or 
bin, ensure that the correct bags are in 
there.
	 The growing popularity of 
permanent-style bins at the ends of 
driveways has resulted in a few concerns 
as of late:
	 1) Some residents are treating 
these bins as personal dumpsters by 
putting all bags in them each week, 
regardless of colour. Please ensure that 
the bags to be collected that particular 
week are on top and are easily 
accessible. It is not the collector’s job 
to sort through your bin.
	 2) Ensure that these bins do 
not fall into disrepair. There have been 
cases of broken boards and exposed 
nails, which are a safety hazard for the 
collector.
	 3) Please keep the bins clean, 
as they can attract pests. Rats nibbling 
on bin contents have been reported.
	 For more information on waste, 
specifically the collection calendar and 
a guide for three-bag sorting, refer to 
www.eco360.ca/residential-program.

FOR WARD 3 (FORMER VILLAGE OF 
SALISBURY BOUNDARY):

SEWER BILL INTEREST TAKES EFFECT 
IN MARCH

	 After March 1, interest will 
be applied to any overdue Salisbury 
sewer accounts (in Ward 3 – former 
Village).
	 Interest is 2% per month and 
is applied at the beginning of each 
month to all overdue accounts dating 
back to the January billing date.
	 The 2023 sewer rate is $325.00 
per unit, unchanged from 2022.

NO OVERNIGHT STREET-SIDE PARKING 
DURING THE WINTER  (SALISBURY BY-

LAW NO. 23)
	 For the purpose of snow 
removal, no person shall stand or park 
a vehicle on any highway within (Ward 
3) of Salisbury between the hours of 
1:00 am and 7:00 am from the first 
day of November in any year until the 
first day of April in the following year.

DOG TAGS – LATE FEES GO INTO 
EFFECT IN APRIL

	 Your 2023 Salisbury Dog Tags 
(for residents of Ward 3, the former 
Village limits) must be purchased 
by the end of March to avoid paying 
a late fee (a $15.00 penalty will be 
added to the regular registration fee 
for tags not bought before April 1st).
	 Registration fees are:
$10.00 for spayed or neutered dogs  
(this, factoring in the late fee, will 
increase to $25 on April 1st); or
$30.00 if not spayed or neutered       
(this, factoring in the late fee, will 
increase to $45 on April 1st).
	 In order to buy a dog tag you 
must show an official receipt from a 
licensed veterinarian hospital proving 
your dog’s vaccinations (eg. rabies) 
are up to date.
	 Dog Tags can be purchased at 
either the Municipal Office (located 
at 56 Douglas Street) or at Silver Fox 
Veterinary Medical Centre.

PAUL CORMIER
csc, gsc
site superintendent

paul.cormier@pomerleau.ca	             1496 Bedford Highway
C 506 566-2514		              Suite 500, Bedford NS
pomerleau.ca		              B4A 1E5 Canada

	 Salisbury Petitcodiac Minor Basketball Association would like to sincerely thank Paul 
Cormier for generously donating a set of scoreboards and ball carts to the association.
	 SPMBA would also like to thank Dan Killam for graciously assisting with the transportation 
of the equipment from Sackville to Salisbury.
	 An announcement will be coming soon for how this will help improve our community.
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From the Department of  
Recreation and Wellness:

Salisbury Outdoor Rink
Weather permitting, the Douglas Street 
rink will be open seven days/week. On 
Saturday and Sunday mornings, the rink 
will open at 11am. For updates, follow 
the Salisbury and Petitcodiac Recreation 
Facebook page.

Snowshoes & Cross-Country Skis
We have adult boots and skis, children 
and adult snowshoes, and fat bikes 
available to be borrowed for free. 
Contact us or visit us on Facebook. Also, 
coming soon on Tuesdays – Snowshoe 
excursions!

Salisbury Fitness Classes
Fitness Classes are held Mondays, 
Wednesdays, and Thursdays at 10am 
and Fridays at 9am. All classes are held 
at Salisbury Baptist Church. For more 
information, call 372-3280 or 372-3230,  
or email recreation@salisburynb.ca.

Woodland & Wetland Trails
A reminder that our Wetland Trail at 
Highland Park is maintained year-round.
There are entrances to the trail off 
MacDonald Road and Highland Drive. 
Parking is available at both entrances. 
For snowshoeing or cross-country skiing, 
try our Woodland Trail at the end of 
Douglas Street by the ball fields.

Salisbury Pickleball
Pickleball is held at Salisbury Baptist 
Church from Monday to Friday. For 
times and schedule changes, contact us 
or monitor our Facebook page. All levels 
of players are welcome. There is a $2 
drop-in fee.

56 Douglas Street,  372-3280: Rec & Wellness, 372-3230 Main Office, or recreation@salisburynb.ca

Salisbury Lions BINGO
Every Tuesday, 7:00pm
Salisbury Lions Club

63 Peter Street

Entry Fees:
9 Face entry - $15.00
6 Face entry - $13.00

Other sheets-prices vary  
by game type 

Salisbury Public Library

Hours :
		  Tuesday		 10:00am - 12:00pm and 1:00pm - 5:00pm
		  Wednesday	 1:00pm - 5:00pm and 6:00pm - 8:00pm
		  Thursday	 10:00am - 12:00pm and 1:00pm - 5:00pm
		  Friday 		  10:00am - 12:00pm and 1:00pm - 5:00pm
		  Saturday	 10:00am - 12:00pm and 1:00pm - 5:00pm

Storytime
Thursdays, 10:30am - Join us for stories, laughs, and play!

Adult Crafting Circle
Fridays, 10:30am - Adults can bring their own crafts to work on 

while enjoying the company of others.

RECREATION MASTER PLAN TO BE DEVELOPED FOR SALISBURY
	 Having received the green light from Town Council, the Salisbury Department 
of Recreation and Wellness has begun the process of having a Recreation Master 
Plan developed for the municipality.
	 This plan, which will involve community engagement during its creation, 
will serve as a recreation vision for all of Salisbury – a wide-ranging roadmap of 
sorts taking in everything related to recreation, leisure and wellness, what the 
region already has for assets and programming, and what is hoped to be able to 
achieve in the future.
	 Following a Request for Proposals, the firm Trace was selected to develop 
this plan, a decision ratified by Town Council at its meeting on February 13.

Salisbury Golden Age Seniors Club
	 Attention all seniors in the Salisbury area…
	 We invite you to join other seniors on the 1st and 3rd Thursday of 
every month, at 1:00pm, at the Salisbury Lions Club for a couple hours of social 
interaction with other seniors!
	 We have board games, various card games, refreshments, conversation, 
and fun.
	 We hope to see you there!

Salisbury Winterfest Continues!
Salisbury’s annual celebration of the snowy season continues in  

March with FAMILY DAY AT HIGHLAND PARK! 
(rescheduled from Family Day in February)

Join us on Saturday afternoon, March 4 for horse-drawn wagon rides,  
sliding and other fun!

There will be treats such as beavertails, barbecued hot dogs,  
popcorn, maple candy, and hot chocolate.

It all leads up to the popular SWEDISH LANTERN WALK around  
the Wetland Trail that same evening.

Keep checking our Facebook page for updates!
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SALISBURY LIONS CLUB
Pancake & Sausage Breakfast,

Salisbury Lions Club
63 Peter Street, Salisbury

Saturday, March 18th, 7:00 pm TO 10:00 am

Breakfast Includes:

Pancakes, Sausages, Sweet, Maple Syrup, 

Coffee, or Juice

In Support of Lions Community Projects

Cost:
Children under 6 are free
Children 6 – 10 are $5.00

All others $10.00

Cash, debit, and credit accepted

Take out is available

2023 Tentative Schedule
Saturday May 20th	 MASS Tour 100, Street Stock, Mini Stock, Bandolero,  
			   WOW
Saturday June 3rd	 SLMS 150, Sportsman 75, AMT, Mini Stock, Bandolero
Saturday June 24th	 Night of Destruction
Saturday July 8th	 Sportsman 75, Street Stock, Legends, AMT, Mini Stock,  
			   Bandolero, WOW 
Friday July 21st		 River Glade International – Sportsman 100, Street Stock,  
			   Mini Stock, WOW 
Saturday July 22nd	 River Glade International – MPST 150, MLOL, Vintage Tour, 
			   Bandolero
Sunday August 6th	 Sportsman 75, Street Stock, Legends, Mini Stock,  
			   Bandolero, WOW
August 11th-13th	 To Be Announced
Saturday August 26th	 MASS Tour 100, Street Stocks, Mini Stock, Bandolero,  
			   WOW 
Wednesday Sept 13th	 MSM – Practice & Pit Party 
Thursday Sept 14th	 MSM – SLM Practice 12pm – 4pm; SS 50, Legend 50*,  
			   Mini Stock, WOW
Friday Sept 15th	 MSM – SLM Practice 12pm – 4pm, SS 104, Legend 50*,  
			   Mini Stock, WOW 
Saturday Sept 16th	 MSM - Super Late Model 254, Sportsman 104, Bando 24, 
			   Vintage Tour 44
Saturday Sept 30th	 SLMS 150, Sportsman Open, SS, Legends, Mini Stock, 
			   Bandolero
Saturday, Dec 30th	 To Be Announced
*Legend 50 $1000 to win

SLMS – Super Late Model Series 			  MPST – Maritime Pro Stock Tour
MASS – Maritime Allstar Sportsman Series	 WOW - Women on Wheels

Schedule subject to change without notice

Local News & Views
Subscription Form $36.75 plus HST = $42.25

Your Name:                                                          
Telephone:                                                           

Where paper to be sent:
Name:                                                                
Address:                                                             
City:                                                                   
Postal Code:                                                          

Great gift idea. Ph:756-2110

Salisbury Legion News
Branch #31

The Photos that were used for our 
Veteran Banners can now to be picked 
up at the bar during open hours.

2023 Membership Stickers can be 
picked up and paid at the bar during 
open hours. If you know a friend who 
like to become a member, bring them 
along.

Darts
MEAT Darts - every Saturday  

evening 7:00 p.m.
FUN Darts - every Thursday evening – 
Register 7:00 p.m. Start 7:30 p.m.

Free Pool and Shuffle Board Games 
for members during business hours
To book a gathering or reception – 

Ada (506) 372-5759 or (506) 372-4730

Friday Night Suppers
starting again with a favourite:

Chicken Pot Pie - March 24, 2023 
4:00pm to 6:00pm 

adult $15.00, ages 6-12 $7.50, 
under 6 free 

Order early - call:Ada (506) 372-5759 
or the Legion (506) 372-4730

Eat In or Pick Up - Delivery available 
within Town limits

 Thank you for your support

Coming Events at the 
Legion Hall!

Open Mic Time - March 11
enjoy the fun with Lionel & friends 

Saturday March 11th 2:00-4:00pm

Spring Fling Craft Show - March 25
An exiting show with many  
tables of wonderful items. 

Saturday March 25th 9:00am to 2:00 pm

Annual Rummage Sale - April 1
All Donations are greatly appreciated 
and can be dropped off at the Legion 

during regular business hours.  
A great time to clean out closets 

and pass on unwanted treasures for 
someone else to enjoy!

Saturday April 1st 9:00am to 2:00pm

Gun Show - May 13
The second anxiously awaited Gun 
show is scheduled for May 13th, stay 

tuned for more details
The CANTEEN cooks will be there  
at all the above events for snacks  

and/or breakfast sandwiches!

Hours:
Tuesday 6:00pm-close 

Wednesday/Thursday 5:00pm to close 
Friday/Saturday 2:00pm to close

Sunday/ Monday - Closed

	 The Petitcodiac Seniors group is a member of the Federation of Seniors 
of NB. Meetings consist of a brief meeting, sometimes we have a special speaker, 
followed by a couple hours of games, and finish with a supper provided by the 
Legion for $15.00.Why not check it out?
	 Meetings are held at the Petitcodiac Legion the 1st Monday of the month 
at 2:00pm (Upcoming: March 6, April 3, May 1, June 5) Come check us out and 
see if this group might interest you. 

Petitcodiac Seniors Public Notice:


